
NEWSPAPER ABSTRACTS
 FROM 

"THE BANNER"
 Abbeville, South Carolina for 

SEPTEMBER 1846

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 2, 1846

MARRIAGES

Married in this village on the 1st instant, by the Rev. Geo. W. Moore, Mr. 
Joseph T. MOORE to Miss Elizabeth W. RAMAGE, both of this place.

-------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Equity

Benj. DEASON vs. Thomas S. PRICE, Wm. M. PRICE and others

Bill for Partition

By virtue of an order of the Court of Equity, I will sell the tract of Land 
described in the Writ of Partition which was issued in this case, containing 
five hundred and eight five acres, more or less, at Abbeville courthouse on 
Sale Day in October next, on a credit of one and two years. H.A. Jones, 
Court of Equity, Commissioner's Office, Aug. 31, 1846

----------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Equity

Jno. W. HEARST vs. P.C. McOWEN and wife

Bill for Partition

By virtue of an order of the Court of Equity, I will sell the tract of Land 
described in this case as the Dawson Tract, containing sixty-seven acres, 
more or less, at Abbeville courthouse on Sale Day in Oct. next on a credit 
of one or two years. H.A. Jones, Court of Equity, Commissioner's Office, 
Aug. 31, 1846

--------

NOTICE



Notice is hereby given to the Legatees of the Estate of the late Stephen 
WITTS, dec'd, who are without the limits of this state, that the 
Administrator, with Will annexed, is ready to pay their respective legacies, 
and requests them to appear in person or by attorney, on or before the first 
of Dec. next to receive the same, as he will be not accountable for interest 
after that time. M.W. COLEMAN, Adm'r. Sept. 2, 1846

--------

SALE

Will be sold on the 11th of Nov. next, at the late residence of Joshua 
MEACHUM, the tract of land on which he lately resided, situated about 
thirteen miles westward of the village of Abbeville, containing One Thousand 
Four Hundred and Thirty Acres, more or less. The place is in a good state of 
improvement, having on it a good dwelling house, Gin House and Thrashing 
House and Thrasher, a new Mill House and Mill and all necessary out 
buildings; three hundred acres of freshly cleared land.

Will be sold at the same time and place, about five thousand bushels of 
corn, a quantity of fodder, about four hundred bushels of wheat, about one 
thousand bushels of oats, about fifty bushels of Rye; Horses and Mules, 
Cattle, Sheep, Hogs, Household and Kitchen Furniture, Plantation Tools and 
many other articles.

James MEACHUM, Executor of Joshua Meachum. Aug. 26, 1846

----------

PROCLAMATION OF GOVERNOR

Executive Office, Charleston, S.C.

Aug. 17, 1846

Wheras, information has been received at this Department, that ARTHUR, the 
slave of Isaac WEATHERLY of Cheraw District, who has absconded from this 
state, and is said to be in North Carolina, has recently been engaged in 
decoying and stealing slaves, instigated by white men who are now in the 
custody of the law, and in order that the said ARTHUR may be brought to 
trial, I do hereby offer a reward of One Hundred Dollars for his 
apprehension and delivery into any Jail in this State.

ARTHUR is about 5 feet 7 or 8 inches high, about 30 years of age and has a 
keen eye, and rather a brown look.

This 13th day of Aug. 1846, Wm. Aiken, Governor

-------



PROCLAMATION OF GOVERNOR

Executive Office, Charleston, S.C.

Aug. 17, 1846

Whereas, information has been received at this Department, that TOBY, a 
slave of Mrs. MURREE, was shot and killed by one John JONES on Sunday the 
9th of Aug. and that the said John JONES has fled from the state, supposed 
to have gone to Savannah in Georgia. So that justice may be had, I do hereby 
offer a reward of One Hundred Dollars for the apprehension and delivery of 
the said fugitive from justice, into any jail in the state.

He is about 50 years of age, very stout, 5 feet 6 or 8 inches high, red 
faced, and gray hair. This 17th day of Aug. 1846. Wm. Aiken, Governor

---------

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 9, 1846

MARRIAGES

Married on Tuesday evening Sept. 8th by Dr. F. Branch, Mr. Morton DANSBY to 
Miss Agness WILSON, daughter of Mr. Michael WILSON near this village.

-------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

James MARTIN, app't, vs. Nancy MARTIN and others

Real Estate of Alexander MARTIN, deceased

It appearing that Alexander Martin, Oliver Martin and John Martin, 
defendants, reside without the limits of this state. It is ordered that they 
do appear and object to the division or sale of the real estate of Alexander 
Martin, deceased, on or before the first Monday in Dec. next, or their 
consent to the same will be entered on record. David Lesly, Ordinary, Sept. 
1, 1846

-------

FOR SALE

Desirous of removing to the West, I offer my land for sale containing some 
287 acres of which 150 acres are cleared, the balance in woods. The tract of 



land lies about one mile from Dead Falls upon the Augusta Road. If unable to 
sell, I will rent the same to any person desiring such a situation. I will 
also offer at private sale, to any person wishing to buy, horses, hogs, 
cows, corn, fodder, household and kitchen furniture and farming tools. Also 
a likely Negro woman and three children. Also, I offer my house and lot 
situated in Abbeville village on Washington street.

W.M. HUGHEY, Sept. 8, 1846

--------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Wm. ROBERSON, appl't. vs. Nancy ROBERSON and others

Partition

By order of David Lesly, Ordinary, Land will be sold on the first Monday of 
Oct. 1846 on Gibson's Creek, adjoining lands of E. Rasor and others, 
containing 268 1/2 acres, on a credit of twelve months for Partition. J. 
Ramey, Sheriff, Sept. 1, 1846

--------

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 16, 1846

STRAYED OR STOLEN

Strayed or Stolen from the subscriber on Sale Day the 7th inst., a dark 
Sorrell Horse, about 16 hands high. No particular marks upon him 
recollected. He is thick set and when lost was unshod; is about 17 or 18 
years old. Any information of him will be thankfully received. I reside 8 
miles from the court house near Fairs Bridge.

Robt. CRAWFORD, Sept. 16, 1846

-------

CITATION

State of South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, H. STEVENSON has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on 
the estate of James JORDAN, dec'd; this is therefore to cite all kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear at the Court of Ordinary on the 4th Monday 
in Sept. next, to show cause, if any, why said Administration should not be 
granted. This Sept. 10, 1846. D. Lesly, Ordinary



-------

ABBEVILLE SHERIFF'S SALE

For October 1846

By virtue of sundry Writs of Fieri Facias to me directed, the following 
property will be sold at the Abbeville courthouse on the first Monday in 
Oct. next:

289 acres of land, more or less, bounded by Joseph PHILPOT and others, 
levied on as the property of Daniel ENGLISH and B.Y. MARTIN, adm'r.

1 House and Lot in Greenwood, containing 1 1/2 acres more or less, levied on 
as the property of W.B. CASON, and E.R. CALHOUN.

1 negro woman Suckey, levied on as the property of John MOUCHAT and Nathan 
BROWN.

--------

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 23, 1846

DIED, at his residence in Abbeville District, on the 17th inst., in the 47th 
year of his age, Adam C. JONES, Jr.

-------

CITATION

State of South Carolina, Abbeville District

Ordinary Court

Whereas, N.J. DAVIS has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on 
the estate of Lewis J. MILLER, dec'd; this is therefore to cite all kindred 
and creditors of said dec'd to appear at the Court of Ordinary to be held at 
Abbeville courthouse on the 7th of Oct. next, to show cause, if any they 
can, why said Administration should not be granted. This 22nd day of Sept. 
1846. David Lesly, Ordinary

-------

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 30, 1846

CITATION

State of South Carolina, Abbeville District



Ordinary Court

Whereas, Mrs. Rhoda PULLIAM, lately departed this life Intestate, and Capt. 
Thomas B. BIRD has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on the 
Estate of said deceased; this is therefore to cite all kindred and creditors 
of said deceased to appear at the Court of Ordinary for Abbeville District, 
to be held at the Abbeville courthouse on the third Monday in Oct. next, and 
show cause, if any they can, why said Letters should not be granted. David 
Lesly, Ordinary, Sept. 30, 1846

---------

NEWSPAPER Issue of SEPTEMBER 30, 1846

CITATION

State of South Carolina, Abbeville District

Ordinary Court

Whereas, Isaac KENNEDY has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on 
the Estate of John KENNEDY, lately deceased; this is therefore to cite all 
kindred and creditors of said deceased to appear at the Court of Ordinary 
for Abbeville District, to be held at the Abbeville courthouse on the 9th of 
Oct. next, and show cause, if any they can, why said Letters should not be 
granted. David Lesly, Ordinary, Sept. 23, 1846

---------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

William WILSON and wife, applicants, vs. Phares MARTIN and wife, James 
PORTER and others

Real Estate of David PORTER, dec'd

It appearing that David S. PORTER, a distributee and Defendant in this case, 
resides without the limits of this state; it is therefore ordered that he do 
appear and object to the sale of the Real estate of the said David PORTER, 
dec'd, on or before the first Monday in December next, or his consent will 
be entered on record. D. Lesly, Ord'y. Sept. 28, 1846

--------


